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#13430
Minutes of the Eighteenth Annual General Meeting 

Held in the Grand Central Hotel, 99 Gordon Street, Glasgow

On Sunday 3 April 2016

PRESENT:  
Gordon Mason (Chair) and
	Blairtummock Housing Association
	Irene Black, Pat Aitken & Cathie Mulligan
	
	

	Bridgewater Housing Association
	Hugh Cameron and Alistair Morris
	
	

	Cadder Housing Association

Calvay Housing Association
	Linda Brown

Alison A’Hara
	
	

	Cassiltoun Housing Association
	Anna Stuart MBE
	
	

	Dalmuir Park Housing Association
	Anne Meikle
	
	

	Dunbritton Housing Association
	Sonja Aitken
	
	

	East Lothian Housing Association & Homes for Life Housing Partnership
	David Rose
	
	

	Fairfield Housing Co-operative

Forth Housing Association
	Charles Holyer 
Gordon Mason, Linda Mason, Robert Buchanan & Ian McLean
	
	

	Glen Oaks Housing Association

Govanhill Housing Association
	Patricia McGinlay MBE & Iain McLellan

John McLardie
	
	

	Linstone Housing Association

Linthouse Housing Association
	Nanette Reid BEM

John Clark & Frank Murphy
	
	

	New Gorbals Housing Association
	William Sharkey & Shahila Mandaniya
	
	

	ng homes
	John Thorburn & Catherine Rossine
	
	

	Ochil View Housing Association
	Teresa McNally & Margaret Baxter
	
	

	Paisley South Housing Association
	Jim Weir, Ian Johnstone & John Sweeney
	
	

	Parkhead Housing Association
	John Ferguson MBE JP ret
	
	

	Rosehill Housing Co-operative
	Nicki Finlayson
	
	

	Tollcross and West of Scotland Housing Association
	Clare Newton
	
	

	Wellhouse Housing Association
	Clare Monteith
	
	

	West Whitlawburn Housing Co-operative
	Muriel Alcorn & Anne Anderson
	
	

	Williamsburgh Housing Association

Fife Housing
	James Brown & Susan James

Lorna Paterson
	
	


IN ATTENDANCE: Eamonn Connolly, Director EVH.

1. Apologies 
William Chapman (AHP), Pauline Dingwall (Albyn), Willie Robertson (Bridgewater), Rosemarie Lindsay (Calvay), Teresa McGowan (Cassiltoun), Rena Crighton (Fairfield), Jim Michael (Glasgow West), Irene Cowie (Hillhead), Brian Chaplin (Tighean Innse Gall) and Colin Menabney (West of Scotland). 

2. Introduction by Chair, Gordon Mason
Gordon welcomed members to the 18th AGM and in particular those who had travelled some distance to be here on a Sunday afternoon, and those who had also attended the morning training seminar too. He explained that the meeting would cover all the required formalities of our AGM, before ending with a presentation from Mary Moran of “Mary’s meals”.
3. Annual Review
Gordon reflected on his third year as Chair which had again been busy and eventful, but overall positive, with the following being some of the main highlights:
a) Again we managed to strike a longer term pay deal with colleagues at Unite. The arrangement reached was generally felt to be fair and sensible all round in these difficult times. We have avoided slavish acceptance of the austerity agenda and tackled our wage negotiations in a more imaginative way. Our collective bargaining unit was the first large scale body to adopt the “Living Wage” back in 2008/9 and we remain proud of such an early adoption of what is now being seen as the norm.
b) Pensions continues to trouble many of our members albeit with some welcome respite of late. We continue to run the SHAPS Support Group which tales up a considerable amount of our time.
c) The Training and Events programme was dominated by our Annual Conference at Dalmahoy at the beginning of October. This was a new venue after many years at the Crieff Hydro. Our theme was “Creating Brilliant Communities” and all sessions went down very well indeed, albeit some delegates found the hotel logistics a bit of a challenge. For the coming year we are heading back to The Fairmont, St Andrews and planning is already well underway. 
d) The Events team were also very busy with our other regular offerings including: Hot Topics, HR Conference and a host of specific Governing Body events in “Betty’s Room”.
e) We also had a busy in-house training programme during 2015 which is in the main delivered by our EVH staff team. Committee Appraisal continues to be amongst the favourites, but our team delivered sessions on a diverse range of “employer” topics all over Scotland.
f) With our partners at VR Growth we also continued our popular set of Leadership courses.

g) On a less happy note we had some problems with our Employee Counselling Service, and ultimately resolved this by restructuring the arrangements and offering a suitable fee discount to members in this regard. 
h) We continued with our Foundations newsletter and the monthly report for members to let everyone know what the various teams are working on. This latter report is still proving very popular and we are considering posting this out too, in order to help better ensure it reaches appropriate Governing Body members directly. Gordon reminded everyone that they can find the last 3 editions on the Governing Body page of our website. More and more though, we are issuing information and updates via our new website. Those on Twitter can receive alerts by following us @EVHstuff.
i) 2015 was another great year for our meeting space Betty’s Room, and we also took part in Disabled Access Day on 12 March as we are now included in “Euan’s Guide” which features disabled access reviews from disabled people and their friends and families.
j) Our health and safety service continued to flourish during the past year with our Forum going from strength to strength. This meets quarterly at the EVH office and provides a best practice exchange to those who attend. It is also heavily involved in helping shape the content for our forthcoming new “Landlord Safety” service. 

k) Staff continued to visit our members the length and breadth of Scotland to assist with difficult, sensitive or complex people issues. Our new Short Life Working Group support also proved very popular and evidences exceptional value against what is commonly charged by others.
l) Gordon mentioned that a formal presentation on the accounts would come later, but he nonetheless wanted to make special mention of the staff team’s efforts to maintain our income base and keep costs at bay in very difficult times. Again we have come the right side of break even in 2015.
Gordon then finished by giving thanks to those who had supported him during another busy year, and in particular to:
a) All the committee members who have attended the monthly management committee meetings. 

b) Those who have guided the operations of EVH during this period of development and change – our Executive Committee members. 
c) Staff for their efforts on our behalf – as they have also had some changes during this period as we welcomed Kim Bettie, Helen McKenzie and Natasha Gordon on board.

But above all Gordon wanted to particularly thank members for their loyalty and stressed that the Executive will continue to stress the importance of credible, relevant and adequate service to our members.
Gordon now returned to the formal part of the review by covering the 2015 Annual Review. As always this is a quality publication and a little bit off the wall. This year’s feel is a little “impressionist” and also include some great recipes too! Never one to miss a chance we have jumped onto the Great British Bake-off, Masterchef and all things foodie. The Annual Review was adopted unanimously following a proposal from Teresa McNally, seconded by Hugh Cameron.

4. Presentation of Approved Audited Accounts for the Period Ended 31 December 2015
Eamonn Connolly explained the background to the accounts which had been distributed in advance of the meeting.  The main points covered were:
a) Once more EVH received a completely unqualified audit, which also resulted in a good surplus despite some heavy spend in getting our IT systems “cloud ready” and on maintaining the painful pensions backward deficit payments.
b) Income in 2014 had reached a staggering level, but we managed to slightly increase this again through 2015.
c) Membership loyalty remained very strong, with some growth in numbers throughout the year too, albeit some left too in the wake of the employee counselling changes.
d) Our overall surplus was just over £100,000 and this has been added to our reserves, which themselves are now healthy.
e) We managed to pay off a further chunk of our remaining mortgage on the office, and will do likewise again in 2016. Our mortgage was taken out in 2010, and we are now on target to have it cleared by 2018.

f) We do not exist to simply accumulate cash though, and will be spending heavily on new staff and further IT improvements throughout 2016. Therefore, we are expecting a far lower surplus/break even position over the course of the coming trading year.
g) There is also the latent deficit involved in the SHAPS pension scheme, which we will have to formally show in our future accounts. 
The accounts were then approved on a motion proposed by Muriel Alcorn and seconded by Jim Weir.
5.
Report on Election of Members to the Executive of EVH
There had been six candidates for the six vacant positions this year. Accordingly, the following were elected by acclaim: 
John Ferguson

Parkhead Housing Association

David Rose

East Lothian Housing Association/Homes for Life Partnership

Alison A’Hara

Calvay Housing Association

Nicki Finlayson

Rosehill Housing Co-operative

Gordon Mason

Forth Housing Association

Brian Chaplin

Tighean Innse Gall
6.
Appointment of Auditors for 2015
On a motion proposed by Jim Weir and seconded by John Sweeney it was confirmed that current auditors Chiene & Tait would be re-appointed for the year to 31 December 2016.

The AGM ended with a vote of thanks to the Chair, Gordon Mason.

Management Committee:

Eamonn Connolly explained that there was no other business, and thus there is no requirement for any Management Committee items.  Minutes from the previous meeting of 7 March 2016 will therefore be held over until the next meeting on 6 June 2016 at 7.00 PM in the EVH Office. 
Gordon Mason then introduced today’s speaker, Mary Moran of Mary’s Meals set out the development of hr organisation from very humble beginnings back in 2002, when the venture was essentially stared in a back garden shed. The concept is simple – to provide a meal to children on the condition that they attend school. Through this route a growing number will find a way out of poverty through gaining an education. In Malawi, for instance, primary school is free but many children did not attend as no food was provided, and thus educational opportunities could not be taken up.
Back in 2002 Mary’s meals started by feeding 200 children per day, and now this number has grown to over 1,200,00 per day.
Mary then took a number of questions from delegates.
Eamonn thanked Mary for giving up her Sunday to come and speak to the AGM. He then invited delegates to partake of drinks and nibbles to close off today’s proceedings.
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